
7022 Federal Register / Vol. 65, No. 29 / Friday, February 11, 2000 / Notices

3724, Telephone (770) 488–4824,
Internet address: tmj1@cdc.gov.

Dated: February 7, 2000.
John L. Williams,
Director, Procurement and Grants Office,
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
(CDC).
[FR Doc. 00–3184 Filed 2–10–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4163–18–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention

Advisory Committee on Childhood
Lead Poisoning Prevention: Meeting

In accordance with section 10(a)(2) of
the Federal Advisory Committee Act
(Pub. L. 92–463), the National Center for
Environmental Health (NCEH) of the
Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention (CDC) announces the
following committee meeting.

Name: Advisory Committee on Childhood
Lead Poisoning Prevention.

Times and Dates: 8:30 a.m.–5 p.m.,
February 28, 2000. 8:30 a.m.–12 p.m.,
February 29, 2000.

Place: Wyndham Atlanta Hotel, 160 Spring
Street, Atlanta, Georgia 30303, telephone
404/688–8600.

Status: Open to the public, limited only by
the space available. The meeting room
accommodates approximately 90 people.

Purpose: The Committee shall provide
advice and guidance to the Secretary; the
Assistant Secretary for Health; and the
Director, CDC, regarding new scientific
knowledge and technological developments
and their practical implications for
childhood lead poisoning prevention efforts.
The Committee shall also review and report
regularly on childhood lead poisoning
prevention practices and recommend
improvements in national childhood lead
poisoning prevention efforts.

Matters to be Discussed: Agenda items
include: Childhood Lead Poisoning
Prevention activities update, Medicaid
issues, Screening and Case Management
Working Group updates, and updates on
Medical and Environmental Management
issues. Agenda items are subject to change as
priorities dictate.

Opportunities will be provided during the
meeting for oral comments. Depending on the
time available and the number of requests, it
may be necessary to limit the time of each
presenter.

Contact Person for More Information:
Becky Wright, Program Analyst, Lead

Poisoning Prevention Branch, Division of
Environmental Hazards and Health Effects,
NCEH, CDC, 1600 Clifton Road, NE, M/S E–
25, Atlanta, Georgia 30333, telephone 404/
639–1789, fax 404/639–2570.

The Director, Management Analysis and
Services Office, has been delegated the
authority to sign Federal Register notices

pertaining to announcements of meetings and
other committee management activities, for
both the Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention and the Agency for
ToxicSubstances and Disease Registry.

Dated: February 7, 2000.
Carolyn J. Russell,
Director, Management Analysis and Services
Office, Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention (CDC).
[FR Doc. 00–3333 Filed 2–10–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4163–18–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Administration for Children and
Families

President’s Committee on Mental
Retardation; Notice of Meeting

AGENCY: President’s Committee on
Mental Retardation.
ACTION: Notice of meeting.

DATES: Thursday, February 24, 2000
from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Place: The meeting will be held in the
Loews New York Hotel, 569 Lexington
Avenue at East 51st Street, New York,
New York 10022. Full Committee
Meetings are open to the public. An
interpreter for the deaf will be available
upon advance request. All meeting sites
are barrier free.

Agenda: The Committee plans to
discuss critical issues concerning
Federal Policy, Federal Research and
Demonstration, State Policy
Collaboration, Minority and Cultural
Diversity and Mission and Public
Awareness, relating to individuals with
mental retardation.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Jane
L. Browning, Executive Director,
President’s Committee on Mental
Retardation, Room 701 Aerospace
Building, 370 L’Enfant Promenade,
S.W., Washington, D.C. 20447, (202)
619–0634.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The PCMR
acts in an advisory capacity to the
President and the Secretary of the U.S.
Department of Health and Human
Services on a broad range of topics
relating to programs, services, and
supports for persons with mental
retardation. The Committee, by
Executive Order, is responsible for
evaluating the adequacy of current
practices in programs and supports for
persons with mental retardation, and for
reviewing legislative proposals that
impact the quality of life that is
experienced by citizens with mental
retardation and their families.

Dated: February 7, 2000.
Jane L. Browning,
Executive Director, PCMR.
[FR Doc. 00–3245 Filed 2–10–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4104–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Food and Drug Administration

[Docket No. 00N–0352]

Status of Useful Written Prescription
Drug Information for Patients; Public
Meeting

AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration,
HHS.
ACTION: Notice of public meeting;
request for comments.

SUMMARY: The Food and Drug
Administration (FDA) is announcing a
public meeting to discuss the findings of
the interim study of the status of useful
written prescription drug information
for patients consistent with the criteria
specified in the ‘‘Action Plan for the
Provision of Useful Prescription
Medicine Information’’ (Action Plan).
The purpose of this meeting is to
present the study methodology and
results and seek feedback prior to
developing assessment of the year 2000
goals. The meeting will begin with
presentations about the report and
findings, followed by small group
discussions and feedback. FDA
encourages interested individuals to
attend this meeting or submit
comments.

DATES: The public meeting will be held
on Tuesday, February 29, 2000, from 1
p.m. to 5:30 p.m. and Wednesday,
March 1, 2000, from 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m.
The deadline for registration is February
18, 2000. Early registration is
recommended, as space is limited.
Registration and dissemination of
materials will begin at 11 a.m. on
February 29, 2000. Written comments
will be accepted until April 28, 2000.
ADDRESSES: The public meeting will be
held at the DoubleTree Hotel, 1750
Rockville Pike, Rockville MD 20852.
Submit written comments to the
Dockets Management Branch (HFA–
305), Food and Drug Administration,
5630 Fishers Lane, rm. 1061, Rockville
MD 20852. Two copies of any comments
are to be submitted, except that
individuals may submit one copy.
Comments are to be identified with the
docket number found in brackets in the
heading of this document. A copy of the
study report as well as registration
information can be obtained at http://
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www.fda.gov/cder/calendar/meeting/
rx2000. A transcript and summary of the
meeting may be seen at the Dockets
Management Branch (address above).
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Marcia L. Trenter, Center for Drug
Evaluation and Research (HFD–210),
Food and Drug Administration, 5600
Fisher Lane, Rockville, MD 20857, 301–
827–1674, or e-mail:
trenterm@cder.fda.gov).
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
Inadequate access to useful patient
information is a major cause of
inappropriate use of prescription
medicines, leading to serious personal
injury and costs to the health care
system. While the rate of distribution of
written prescription drug information
materials has increased somewhat over
the past 15 years, the quality of such
material has been quite variable.

In the Federal Register of August 24,
1995 (60 FR 44182), FDA published a
proposed rule that aimed to increase the
quality and quantity of written
information about prescription
medicines given to patients. In the
proposed rule, entitled ‘‘Prescription
Drug Product Labeling; Medication
Guide Requirements,’’ FDA encouraged
the private sector to develop and
distribute patient-oriented written
information leaflets for all prescription
drugs, and set targets for the distribution
of these leaflets. In addition to setting
target distribution goals by specific
dates, the proposed rule set criteria by
which written information would be
judged to determine whether it was
‘‘useful’’ and should therefore count
toward accomplishment of the target
goals.

In August 1996, the U.S. Congress
passed Public Law 104–180 mandating
that the private sector be given the
opportunity to meet distribution and
quality goals for written patient
prescription medicine information. It
also directed that the Secretary of
Health and Human Services (the
Secretary) facilitate the development of
a long-range comprehensive action plan
to meet these goals through private-
sector efforts.

The Secretary asked the Keystone
Center to convene a Steering Committee
to collaboratively develop this action
plan. The Action Plan accepted by the
Secretary in January 1997 reiterated the
target goals specified in the Federal
legislation. These goals were that by the
year 2000 useful written information
would be distributed to 75 percent of
individuals receiving new prescriptions
for medicines, and by the year 2006 to
95 percent of such individuals. The
Action Plan generally endorsed the

conceptual criteria specified in Public
Law 104–180 for defining the usefulness
of medication information. Specifically,
it stated that such materials should be:
(1) Scientifically accurate; (2) unbiased
in content and tone; (3) sufficiently
specific and comprehensive; (3)
presented in an understandable and
legible format that is readily
comprehensible to consumers; (4)
timely and up to date; and (5) useful,
that is, enables the consumer to use the
medicine properly and appropriately,
receive the maximum benefit, and avoid
harm. The Action Plan, including
descriptions of the criteria, is available
on the Internet at http://www.nyam.org/
library/keystone.

Consistent with Public Law 104–180,
the Action Plan called for the
development of a mechanism to
periodically assess the quality of written
prescription information for patients. To
test a methodology for collecting patient
information materials and assessing
their usefulness, FDA developed a
contract with the National Association
of Boards of Pharmacy. The contract
called for the selection of several State
Boards of Pharmacy who would arrange
for collecting, from a sample of State
pharmacies, medication information
materials given with new prescriptions
for three commonly prescribed
prescription drugs. The contract also
called for the development of evaluation
materials to assess the usefulness of the
information through application of the
Action Plan criteria. The medication
information materials were collected in
1999, and the final report from the
evaluation was completed in December
1999. The report is available on the
Internet at http://www.fda.gov/cder/
calendar/meeting/rx2000.

FDA is seeking comments on several
issues:

• What should be the minimum
standard or threshold that must be met
for written information to be considered
useful?

• Should certain criteria derived from
the Action Plan recommendations be
given more weight than others? If so,
which criteria should be weighted more
strongly, and why?

• Are the evaluation forms an
accurate translation of the Action Plan’s
criteria?

• Should the assessment include
additional criteria or types of
information, and, if so, what?

• Should there be a more detailed
assessment of factors affecting
readability and legibility for consumers
(e.g., type size, style, spacing, contrast)?

• Should the evaluation panel
include consumers with varying
educational backgrounds? If so, how

should they be involved in the
evaluation process?

• This report collected patient
information from U.S. retail pharmacies.
Are there ways to expand sampling to
include mail-order or other nonretail
pharmacies?

A transcript and summary of the
meeting may be seen at the Dockets
Management Branch (address above)
and they will be available
approximately 10 working days after the
meeting at a cost of 10 cents per page.
Also, received comments may be seen in
that office between 9 a.m. and 4 p.m.,
Monday through Friday.

Dated: February 4, 2000.
William K. Hubbard,
Senior Associate Commissioner for Policy,
Planning, and Legislation.
[FR Doc. 00–3171 Filed 2–10–00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4160–01–F

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Food and Drug Administration

[Docket No. 99E–0241]

Determination of Regulatory Review
Period for Purposes of Patent
Extension; Wallstent Coronary
Endoprosthesis

AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration,
HHS.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The Food and Drug
Administration (FDA) has determined
the regulatory review period for
Wallstent Coronary Endoprosthesis and
is publishing this notice of that
determination as required by law. FDA
has made the determination because of
the submission of an application to the
Commissioner of Patents and
Trademarks, Department of Commerce,
for the extension of a patent which
claims that medical device.
ADDRESSES: Submit written comments
and petitions to the Dockets
Management Branch (HFA–305), Food
and Drug Administration, 5630 Fishers
Lane, rm. 1061, Rockville, MD 20852.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Claudia V. Grillo, Regulatory Policy
Staff (HFD–7), Food and Drug
Administration, 5600 Fishers Lane,
Rockville, MD 20857, 301–594–5645.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The Drug
Price Competition and Patent Term
Restoration Act of 1984 (Public Law 98–
417) and the Generic Animal Drug and
Patent Term Restoration Act (Public
Law 100–670) generally provide that a
patent may be extended for a period of
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